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EFmbroiderers’ Guild



North-East Region

	July 2020


Chairman’s Newsletter
Branch Updates…..

I have received the following message from Sarah, Chairman of Durham City Branch:
Durham City Branch was due to celebrate its 25th Anniversary in June. Members have stitched squares for our photo panel and also 'silver hoops' - both of which would have been displayed at Regional Day in May, and then at our own celebration. Whilst we're sad that we can't meet to celebrate this year, we hope to have a bigger and better display and celebration in 2021. And of course, we'd like to thank the original members who established the Branch, and everyone who has volunteered their time and expertise to run the Branch over those years. 

Sarah – This is certainly something good to look forward to.
Ruth from Sunderland Branch has let us know that the Sunderland Branch Committee has decided to remain as is, for another year. They made that decision as they felt that would give continuity when they are eventually able to return to St Aidan’s. In order to keep members up to date, all communications from Region and HQ and any other items of interest are being forwarded to members by the Treasurer Angela.
Richmond and Leyburn Branch are keeping in touch through their regular monthly newsletter and regular top-up emails of interesting things to do sent out by the IT Rep, Jackie. They have been posting photos of completed work on their blog (https:richmondandleyburnembroiderersguild.wordpress.com) and in the newsletter and are about to start a new circulating project organised by the competitions co-ordinator, Sue.

Head Office news…..

Head Office is making good progress with transferring the membership details to their new computer system. But there will be errors (for example - your joining date may be incorrect) so this may be an ideal time to check all your details. Your details now display much more information - e.g. are you available to steward?
You may also like to think about joining the Regional Committee either as the Chairman or as a Branch representative. Pauline Oldershaw (present Vice-Chairman) is staying on so will be there to guide the new Committee. You will find the job descriptions on the Regional website:

http://www.ner-embroiderers.co.uk/committee.html
Before lockdown we were missing just one Branch representative. I hope you will all support the new committee by nominating someone.
We still need representatives from - Durham City, Darlington, Random Stitchers of Cleveland, Hartlepool, Newcastle, Ponteland and Whitley Bay.
We have a volunteer to be Regional Treasurer and some of you will know her already – Pat Dickenson of Richmond and Leyburn Branch - and the new Regional Secretary will be Sheelagh Barker of Alnwick Branch. I’m sure you will join me in wishing them a smooth term of office! 
Our present secretary Denise Mountain (Richmond & Leyburn Branch) is stepping down with effect from the 31st July and Penny Widdison (Durham City Branch) our current Treasurer will be stepping down on 30th September. I shall remain until the 24th October (A.G.M. date).
We have decided that it will be unwise to hold a Regional A.G.M. this year. Penny will be preparing the Region’s accounts for your perusal, to be included in the September Runaround - Newsletter. 
Something to look forward to along with Durham City’s exhibition next year will be the Washington Arts Centre exhibition. This event is to show the public all those beautiful pieces you have created and will run from the 12th June to the 12th July 2021. Hopefully this lockdown will have enabled you to finish some of those unfinished pieces that were stuffed away. We have nearly 400 members in the North East Region, so we should like to exhibit at least 150 pieces of your work. We shall be looking for both past and present works together with any completed kits (acknowledgment of the company and/or artist should be noted, if known). We all started with a kit and then progressed. More details to come later this year.
Whilst on lockdown I couldn’t find a fly screen I liked so I used some of my old wools and crocheted one. Not strictly embroidery. I also made this hanging Christmas tree.
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Did any of you support the request to make a square for the Reasons to be Thankful project? It would be good to hear from you and it would be lovely to see some of the results on our website.

The Committee is tentatively preparing to get the programme of events up and running for 2021. We already have some speakers and tutors booked, but, and it is a big but, at the moment we have no idea as to what the government will be advising us to do by then. We shall keep you informed as and when.
To save you all having to read yet another monologue from me in the September Runaround - Newsletter would any of you like to contribute a paragraph or two to let members know what you have been up to. A photograph as well would be good. It is your Runaround so let’s see your news.
Branch Treasurers - May I suggest you take a leaf out of the Regional Committee’s book. An ideal bank balance is one that will cover your annual expenses without the need to raise funds during that year. Excess funds should be made to ‘work’ for the benefit of the Charitable Aims of the Guild. This could be either for the Guild as a whole (i.e. send a donation to Head Office) or used for supporting your Branch to engage with the public, perhaps through the National Day of Stitch for example.
So, keep an eye on your funds because money sitting in a bank account is not ‘working’ - members aren’t receiving the benefit of it. It gains no interest. It is stagnant! The saying ‘Use it or Lose it’ is often applied to brain power but it also applies to your finances. Head Office will be able to see your balances from your end of year accounts. If they deem it too much they may ask why? What is it being saved towards?
We all now know the Charity Commission rules and regulations on that front.
Branch Officers - The Embroiderers’ Guild is a Registered Charity, registered with the Charities Commission and many Branches do not advertise that fact. If publicity goes out to both members and the general public the Charity Commission details should be shown. Ideally both the Head Office and North East Region web addresses should also be included so that members, and hopefully new members, can see the fuller picture of what the Guild has to offer. (See the bottom of the page for the details). 
If there is a change of officers at your A.G.M. please let me know so I can update our records. Your Branch details on the Regional website will also need updating and, remember to inform Jo Dendle, formerly Jo Head, at Head Office as well. You will find her details are at the end of the Contact magazine.
We are all in the Guild together so let’s all work jointly towards its improvement and long-term continuation. These coming months and perhaps years will be a very testing time for the Guild.

I shall continue to support the Guild with my time, energy and ideas.

Janet Sweeting (Darlington)
North East Regional Chairman

Email:  chair.nerembguild@gmail.com
Tel: 01833 630005
Vice Chairman

Pauline Oldershaw (Richmond & Leyburn)
Email: poldershaw@swaledale.org
Tel: 01748 886790‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬
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